
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
15 June 2012 

 
 
 
 
Excellency, 

 
I am pleased to inform you that the summary report of the independent evaluation of 

lessons learned from Delivering as One has been posted on the website of the United Nations 
General Assembly (http://www.un.org/en/ga/deliveringasone/finalreport.shtml). 
 

The evaluation was mandated by United Nations General Assembly resolutions 62/208 and 
64/289. In accordance with the agreed modalities, the process was overseen by a regionally balanced 
group of evaluation experts, the Evaluation Management Group, appointed by the United Nations 
Secretary-General. 

 
The outcome of the evaluation is a major input into the up-coming deliberations of the 

quadrennial comprehensive policy review of operational activities for development. Member States 
may wish to consider conclusions, recommendations and lessons learned in the light of the debate 
on how to make the United Nations development system more relevant, coherent, effective and 
efficient. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
 

                
 
                      
 

 Nassir Abdulaziz Al-Nasser  
 
 
 
 
 
All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers 
to the United Nations 
New York 
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